Natural Sciences Chairs Council

June 8, 2009
1:00-2:48 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year: 
Projects Supported by Council of Chairs:   A/C in the PE building, peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and potable water for the BI and PS buildings, and update the College website.

Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments, increase international exchanges, increase external grant activity, increase student research opportunities with faculty, open part of the museum, initiate the Scherba lecture series, formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College, seek to establish equipment service contracts.
Approval of minutes for May 11, 2009.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Dave Maynard– ACS SEED – Summer Internship recipient Janette Guijosa from Rialto High School received $ 2,500 from ACS and will spend the summer interning at CSUSB.
· Renee – Reminded the chairs to encourage the department ASCs to attend the monthly meetings. Attendance is getting lower and important information is being discussed at the meetings.
· Lory – There are 360 graduates registered to walk in the college commencement on Saturday, June 20th at 6 p.m. She reminded the chairs to arrive in the Founder’s room no later than 5:15 p.m.
· Terry – The Census Bureau will be sponsoring the DisAbility Festival this fall.
· Lynne – Dr. Stoner was recently awarded tenure. A June 2008 graduate, Jennifer Meiser passed away last month.

2. Announcements from Administration
· Summer schedule of meetings– The summer council of chairs meetings are scheduled for the following days from 1-3 p.m.
a. July 6th
b. August 3rd
c. September 14th
· Outstanding student reception – Friday, June 19th from 3-4:30 p.m. in the Sycamore Room.
· Observatory Groundbreaking – Friday, June 12th from 9-10 a.m. in the Biology Lot.
· President’s Staff Awards – Nominations are being accepted from May 11th to June 30th.
· Discussion among chairs, dean, and faculty regarding change in class size – A faculty member has filed a grievance because a class size was increased, and the faculty states they were not consulted. The dean reminded the chairs that there must minimally be a consultation between the chair and the dean. The chair should also consult the faculty before making changing to a faculty member’s schedule.

Action Items: 
Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Summer 2009 – Data for the end of open enrollment has been distributed and we are ahead of target. The dean mentioned that Cal Poly Pomona has canceled their summer session. The dean also mentioned that CSUSB may cancel the second session of summer, but he won’t know until next week. 1600 students must be dropped by the next academic year.  

b. Fall 2009 – The data for the end of priority III registration have also been distributed.
c. Winter 2010 – We are currently in the schedule build process. We have passed the end of the reserve period in the college. 
2.
College and Department websites – Michael Casadonte and Tom Ruvalo visited from ACM to inform the chairs that ACM can build their department websites to be compliant and there is no cost to the department. The departments can choose how they want their website to look with a standardized template. The website is housed on the ACM server and can be maintained by using Contribute software.
3.
Lottery equipment purchases – $220,267 of $237,011.  The dean approved the additional requests below:
a. Biology – 2 microfuges

b. HSCI – projector and smart cart

c. HSCI – 2 printers

4.
Budget Update – (attachment) The dean discussed the budget situation and went over the attachment of proposed cuts. Some suggestions that are being considered centrally are:

a. Centers and institutes may be cut an State resources.

b. Campus MPPs could take a pay cut, furloughs and may have to teach courses.

c.  FERP contracts may be terminated.
d. Temporary and probationary staff may be released.

e. Advancement may be cut.

f. The college may face restructuring by combining departments or dropping a department which the dean does not want to do.
5.
Sample Enrollment Program – The dean has been working on developing the enrollment data that John Craig distributes to the chairs. He has been making progress and he would like feedback from the chairs for additions, deletions, or revisions of the data on the report.
6.
Summer Advising and Orientation programs – The SOAR event on Saturday went well. At least 400 students attended for our college. Some of the chairs reported that the information packets were missing emergency contact information sheets and surveys. As for the summer advising and orientations, the chairs agreed that they would like the college to a presentation prior to the students being broken up by department. The dean requested that the chairs send the names of those faculty that will be representing their departments to Cindy.
7.
Construction Projects:

a. Observatory – We are still waiting on the Chancellor’s Office to give approval for the project to go out to bid.
b. Garden near pool and fitness center – No report.

c. Nursing laboratory addition – We are still waiting on the Chancellor’s Office to give approval for the project to go out and bid.
d. PE building air conditioning – We are moving ahead on this project. The schedule is being set for installation and we should have a/c for the fall classes.

